The Honorable Louise Miller






August 18, 1999

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance recommending a reallocation of $100,000 from the Waterways 2000 Griffin Creek Basin project to the Waterways 2000 Bear Creek Basin project.  This action amends the 1999 Budget Ordinance No. 13340, Section 119, and Attachment 2 and 3, as amended.

Acquisition of a key parcel in the Waterways 2000 Bear Creek Basin project is underfunded.  A transfer of $100,000 was made from the Bear Creek project in 1996 to the Griffin Creek project to cover costs for the highest priority parcel in that basin.   Acquisitions in the Griffin Creek Basin project have been completed leaving a balance available of approximately $100,000.  The key parcel in the Bear Creek Basin has now become available for negotiation, but appraisals indicate that funds available in the project are not sufficient to complete a transaction.   Therefore, funds are requested to be transferred back to the Bear Creek Basin project.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions, please call Richard Tucker, Resource Lands and Open Space Section Manager with the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources, at 296-7807.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:  
King County Councilmembers


    ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff



      Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



      Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



      Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

      
Pat Steel, Director, Office of Budget



Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources, (DNR)

      
Richard Tucker, Manager, Resource Lands and Open Space Section, DNR

